STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 21 May 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) ,  Peter Meadowcroft,  John Parry


	Public:
	4

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
1. 
Chairman’s annual report


Cllr Carter-Windle presented her report

2.
Financial statement 17/18


The clerk reported the following:-


Bank Reconciliation


Current account balance as of 31.3.18
-
£15,372.39

Reserve account balance as of 31.3.18
-
£17,909.34


However, there was a further £784.64 worth of current account cheques that had not 
cleared the bank as of 31 March 2018 but were included in the expenditure for the period.


Reconciled accounts



£32,497.09

Budget Tracker


Budgeted expenditure for 2017/18 
-
£24,250.95


Actual expenditure for 2017/18

-
£17,242.02

A number of items that had been budgeted for came in under budget by quite considerable amounts.  These were items such as:- 

· Clerk’s salary, expenses & training – this came in under budget by just over £1,300

· Grass cutting – this came in under budget by just under £2,400

· Hedge cutting – only £100 of the £800 budget was spent 

· Transport (traffic calming, monitoring) – this came in just under £600
· Meeting room hire – only £92 of the £600 budget was spent

· Bulletin – this came in under budget by £1,300
· Communication – none of the budgeted £1,200 was spent

A couple of items came in over budget/had not been budgeted for at all. There was an over spend of £359 on Trees and £200 on graveyard maintenance. The £2,044.26 spend for the Christmas Tree celebration and £648.30 Architect plans for the Holliers Crescent lay-by had not been budgeted for.

Budgeted income for 2017/18

-
£17,037.81

Actual income for 2017/18

-
£18,555.99

Actual income includes a VAT rebate of £1,258.18 and £260 from the Hog roast held during the Christmas Tree celebration.

The accounts are set to be reviewed by an internal auditor before 30th June 2018.

3. 
AOB


None
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1372 
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman


Cllr Carter-Windle was put forward for position of Chair. Cllr Meadowcroft proposed the appointment and Cllr Henderson seconded it. Cllr Carter-Windle accepted the position of Chair.

1373
The position of Vice Chair will be brought forward to the June meeting.

1374
Co-option of councillors

Andrew Henderson and Jonny Rosemont were co-opted onto the Parish Council and 
paperwork to be completed was distributed.
1375
Review and vote on allowing members of the pubic to speak outside of the Public Session


Aim to keep public question time to the 15 minutes allocated with a 10 minute over run. 
Speaking outside of the public time is at the discretion of the Chair. 

1376
Review committees and responsibilities



Finance committee
-All Councillors with Cllr Parry as Chair



Planning committee
-Cllr Henderson, Cllr Parry



Highways

-All Councillors



Pavements & Verges 
–All Councillors


Footpaths 

–All Councillors


Sports & Social Club
-This will be represented by Andrew Hinton



Lighting


-Cllr Carter-Windle



Youth Groups/

-All Councillors would be responsible as and when required



Art & Leisure

- All Councillors would be responsible as and when required

1377
Cheque signatories


John Parry & Jonny Rosemont will arrange to visit the bank with Cllr Carter-Windle.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
It was brought to our attention that speeding is prevalent early in the morning, particularly in the stretch of road between The Fox and the bridge in Westcote Barton.  Cllr Meadowcroft confirmed that as Westcote is out of our Parish speed checks are not performed. However, if Westcote Parish agreed, we would perform speed checks.  Cllr Meadowcroft will approach the Chairman of Westcote Parish.

John Umney - Dorn Free Press, stated that they would be happy to include articles on planning, speeding exercises and neighbourhood watch. The Clerk will include the DFP Editor in the agenda distribution.
Cllr Carter-Windle asked Jonny Rosemont if he would be prepared to write copy for the DFP going

Forward, Jonny agreed. 

A member of the public asked about the new speed sign that shows actual speed, Clerk

confirmed that this is ongoing. 

Another member of the public mentioned that cars are still entering the no entry side of Jervis Close.

A member of the public suggested that maybe the height of the No Entry sign is high and maybe 

not clearly visible. Clerk to find out who covers that area.

Also mentioned, there is a camera in Jervis Close, Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that it was a

security camera.  

A member of the public reported that there had been some confrontational behaviour between the

elderly residents and playing children in Jervis Close. The Police and Cottsway are aware of the

situation.  

1378
To receive apologies for absence

None
1379
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None


1380
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 16th April 2018 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1381
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Report from Cllr Hudspeth had been submitted before the meeting. This is also available on the Parish website. 


Andrew Henderson asked about the OCC recommendation to reject the Worton Road 
planning application. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that if requirements fulfilled then the 
recommendation could be reconsidered.

1382
Annual Insurance Renewal 20187/19 


Three renewal quotes had been received by Came & Company Brokers based on the Council’s current schedule of insurance.  Inspire at an annual cost of £394.91, Hiscox at £975.06 and Ecclesiastical at £1,072.93.  Came & Company had recommended the Council accept the Inspire quotation as it meets the Council’s insurance requirement.  


RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would accept the recommendation of Came & Company and proceed with 
the Inspire quote. 
1383
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



Community First Oxfordshire Membership Renewal



Cost of membership £70 for the year.


RESOLVED

THAT, membership would be renewed.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and seconded by 
Cllr Carter-Windle.   


The Clerk reported that the PC had received an estimated bill of £525.33 from Southern 
Electric. It appears that the supply has not been de-energised as requested. Clerk to contact 
SSE to resolve the issue.  

Letter from WODC received informing the PC that the five year Assets of the Community Value held in relation to the Carpenter’s Arms will expire on 26 June 2018. It was agreed that this should be renewed; the clerk had already made contact with WODC to request a nomination form. Cllr Carter-Windle and the Clerk will complete the nomination form.



The PC had received an email from Datum Point Construction Ltd, the company currently 
carrying out works at Hollier's Farm. The email stated that part of the current work is the 
refurbishment of the existing barn which is adjacent to the public footpath on North 
Street. The location and nature of the work requires the erection of scaffolding. The 
scaffolding would be erected mostly on the verge, however part would obstruct the public 
footpath in the North East corner junction with North St and Mill Lane, therefore requiring a 
closure 
permit.  The PC agreed that they are happy for the Company to put up the 

scaffolding but 
this should only be done during the 6 week School Summer holiday. The 
Clerk will send a letter a.s.a.p.  

1384
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda




 Holliers lay-by – Require another two companies to approach for quotes. Cllr Parry 
identified 2 companies from the list supplied by Cllr Hudspeth. The Clerk contacts both 
companies to ask them to quote. Once arranged, Cllr Parry will meet both the Contractors.


Cllr Carter-Windle asked about Neighbourhood watch and could we resurrect it. We would 
obviously need people to make this work and also Police support.  Cllr Carter-Windle will      
include in the Bulletin report asking for volunteers. Cllr Carter-Windle also asked John 
Umney if he could include something in his DFP Editorial asking for assistance.  



Strong discussion about drug issues in the village and unsociable behaviour.  A member of 
the public suggested PCSO Chris Jones put another video on the Middle Barton site 
regarding the drug issues, confirming who people should contact to pass on relevant 
information.  Cllr Carter-Windle asked Jonny Rosemont to talk to Chris Jones about these 
issues. The PC will also contact Kat Day (Admin) Middle Barton FB page.



Speed survey for Worton Road – A survey has been requested; details will be reported as 
soon as the survey is complete and figures available.

1385
Circulation Folder 




None

1386
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



School have appointed a new Head Teacher



Cllr Henderson is stepping down after 24 years as School Governor. He will be the last 
governor appointed who is a member of the PC.  Therefore the PC will no longer  report on 
School activities.


 

(b) Highways, pavements and verges





Potholes are being filled. 



Weeds are being sprayed


40 Holliers Crescent – PC land adjacent to property overgrown and requires mowing and 
strimming, Clerk will write a letter to the owners.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields



Decoration nearly finished, tables ordered and chairs being delivered. Refurbishment will be 
finished early June. 

1387
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


18/01329/01329/FUL – 1 Mill Lane – Conversion of outbuilding to annex ancillary to main 
dwelling.


18/01330/LBC – 1 Mill Lane – Internal and external alterations to convert outbuilding to 
annex ancillary to main dwelling.




There were no objections to the above applications.
1388
Finances 


 

(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16 Apr 2018 


 RESOLVED 

  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1389
To receive items for next agenda



Election of Vice Chair


Neighbourhood Watch 


Holliers lay-by
1390
AOB 


Neighbourhood plan – PC will organise a planning meeting to discuss how we move forward.  


Finance meeting – date of next meeting agreed, 13th June 2018.
1391
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18th June 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
3



  Signed .............................................


